Planning Board Meeting of the Town of LeRoy held on Monday June 13, 2022 at 7:00 PM in the Board Room of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:


John Mangefrida-Chairman
David Mackenzie





Tom McGinnis





Tom Frew





Marny Cleere





Joan Tresco
Members Absent: 


Pat Major
Recording Secretary:


Mary Margaret Ripley
Others Present:
Mark Stella, Kevin Cooper





Mike Risewick – Code Enforcement

Jeff Steinbrenner - Code Enforcement

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mangefrida at 7:00 PM.
Meeting minutes from May 17, 2022 were reviewed. A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to approve the minutes as written. Motion seconded by Joan Tresco. All were in favor. Motion carried.
New Business

1. Kevin Cooper – 79 Wolcott Street– Area variance to decrease the size of existing deck, and add a roof, railings and new stairs to the deck. Front setback for existing house and deck is 13’. New proposed setback for modified deck is 21’. Requesting a 14’ variance.
A MOTION was made by Dave Mackenzie to recommend proposed area variance to the Village Zoning Board. Motion seconded by Marny Cleere. All were in favor. Motion carried.
2. Mark Stella – 100 North Street – would like to take down current 20’ x 20’ garage that is right on lot line and construct a 24’ x 24’ garage in its place that would be 4’ off lot line. R-2 side setback is 10’. Asking for a 6’ variance.
A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to recommend proposed area variance to the Village Zoning Board. Motion seconded by Tom McGinnis. All were in favor. Motion carried.
3. Ray Yacuzzo – 39-41 Lake Street – proposed land separation. Separate garage from house at 39 Lake Street and merge parcel with garage, to the parcel at 41 Lake Street both currently owned by Yacuzzo.

The Planning Board wanted to see in the written description that the rear portion of 39 Lake is merged with 41 Lake so as not to create a landlocked parcel.
A MOTION was made by Tom McGinnis to recommend proposed land separation to the Village Zoning Board. Motion seconded by Joan Tresco. All were in favor. Motion carried.
Old Business

1. An update was given on Gary Wilson regarding building his new home after fire destroyed the previous structure.

2. An update was given on the parcel Ron Walters purchased on Warsaw Road in regards to the demolition of the former home sitting on the lot and his plans for the lot’s future.
With no further business to come before the Board, on MOTION by Joan Tresco and seconded by Marny Cleere and passed unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:19 PM.




Respectfully Submitted, Mary Margaret Ripley, Recording Secretary
